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Statement Before The  
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

Thursday, February 20, 2020 
11:00 AM 

State Capitol, Conference Room 308 
 

in consideration of 
HB 1634, HD1 

RELATING TO CAMPAIGN FINANCE. 
 

Chair LUKE, Vice Chair CULLEN, and Members of the House Finance Committee 
 
Common Cause Hawaii supports HB 1634, HD1, which (1) amends the deadline for candidate committees and 
noncandidate committees to file organizational reports and (2) imposes upon both candidate committees and 
noncandidate committees consistent content, filing, and deadline requirements for organizational reports and 
preliminary reports. 
 
Common Cause Hawaii is a nonprofit, nonpartisan, grassroots organization dedicated to reforming government 
and strengthening democracy through improving our campaign finance system with laws that amplify the voices 
of everyday Americans by requiring strong disclosures and making sure everyone plays by the same 
commonsense rules. 
 
HB 1634, HD1 specifically provides that subsections (d) and (g) of Section 11-321, Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), 
shall be amended to require an organizational report be filed for candidate and noncandidate committees 
within two (2) days of receiving contributions or making or incurring expenditures of more than $100 and $1,000 
in the aggregate in an election period, respectively.  Such an immediate reporting requirement for candidate 
and noncandidate committees will improve transparency in our elections.  However, given the two (2) day 
reporting requirement, there may be an argument that this requirement may be considered unduly 
burdensome. 
   
HB 1634, HD1 also clarifies that both candidate and noncandidate committees are subject to the same fines, if 
they do not file the preliminary report that is due 10 days before a primary, initial special, subsequent special, 
initial nonpartisan, subsequent nonpartisan, or general election.   Clarification of the fines by candidate and 
noncandidate committees are subject to under HRS § 11-340 will also improve transparency in our elections. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of HB 1634, HD1.  If you have further questions of me, please 
contact me at sma@commoncause.org. 
 
Very respectfully yours, 
 
Sandy Ma 
Executive Director, Common Cause Hawaii 
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